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Through The Week 
 
After a very busy week for the children, staff and parents there is still a lot to complete before the end of term! 
Year 5 made the short trip to South Tottenham Synagogue on Monday morning. They furthered their learning 
of the Jewish religion and discovered many new facts about this most important world religion. Family Learning 
Conferences have finished for this term. Please continue to support your child in their learning.  
The development of the children’s physical well being goes from strength to strength. No 1 Football Coaching 
started this week for the boys and girls of Years 1 and 2. The children enjoyed learning new skills with Andy 
their new coach.  
Matt Cuss the youth development officer from the London Skolars, our local Rugby League club took a special 
assembly for the children in Year 3 and 4. We look forward to working with them in the months to come.  
Please encourage your child to learn their lines for our Christmas performances - it is important for the children 
to be able to deliver the lines for their carols or drama without the aid of their lines. Thank you.  
 
 
Website 
 
This week saw the greatest number of visitors to the school’s website. We are constantly updating pages and 
the latest news sections. Please spend some time when you are on line to take a look at the site. We are trying 
to add a couple of news items every week and are beginning to update the curriculum pages weekly. If you 
have any suggestions how we can improve the site please speak to Mr Soyka. It would be a fantastic effort if 
more than 150 people visited the site over the coming week. Thank you. 
 
www.stignatiuscatholicprimary.co.uk 
 
 
 
Christmas Dinner and Raffle Tickets 
 
Children’s Christmas dinner for children this year will be on Wednesday 11th December. If your child is 
currently taking packed lunch and would like a Christmas dinner the cost is £2. Please speak to Mrs Hibbert at 
the school office.  
Don’t forget to keep sending in your raffle ticket money for the Parish Christmas draw. There are some 
fantastic prizes to be won  
 
 
 
 
Achievement Certificates 
 
Mr Soyka awarded certificates to the following children at assembly on Friday for showing good efforts and 
trying hard with their learning. Keep up the good work children.   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 1  Michal Filip 
Year 2 Ardan Michelle 
Year 3 Nalini Jonathan 
Year 4 Romeo Franklin 
Year 5 Tola Mereveille 
Year 6 Daniela Metkel 
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House Points 
 
Congratulations to the children of Anne Line, this week’s house point winners. Keep up the good work children. 
  
Place Saint Points 
1st Anne Line 356 
2nd  Southwell 286 
3rd Campion 266 
4th Briant  215 

 
 
 
Football 
 
The boys’ football team had two run outs this week. There was mixed fortunes on Monday evening. The cold 
weather seemed to affect their performance but  were eventually beaten 2 – 0 Noel Park. Thursday evening 
seemed to offer better fortune.  They played the Willow Primary school earning a deserved draw and ground 
out another draw against Holy Trinity. Their next set of fixtures take place on December 12th.  
 
 
 
Birthdays 
 
Happy Birthday to the children and staff who celebrated their special day this week. We hope that you had a 
lovely day. 
 
 
 
     
 

 

 
 
 

Thought Before Christmas 
 

“Don’t be thinking Christmas yet –  
we haven’t reached December.” 
Well, that’s what people tell me. 
But why? Don’t they remember 

two thousand years have passed 
since Jesus came down to this earth? 

So I shall give my whole life long 
 to celebrate his birth.  

 
 HAVE A LOVELY WEEKEND!!! 


